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Building citation issued by Fiedler

By Katy Wood

New Building Official William
Fiedler has issued his first citation
for zoning violations. Council dis-
cussed the incident at its October
meeting at length, asking questions
of Fiedler and Village Solicitor Rob-
ert Malloy, due to the circumstances
of the case.

The citation, given to Randy
Phillips of 603 Marietta, was issued
because Mr. Phillips constructed a

fence despite being denied a per-
mit to do so. The fence is out of
variance due to its height. The
Phillips live on a corner lot. In ef-
fect, their side yard, where the fence
was constructed, is considered a
“front” yard in terms of the building
code.

The citation required Mr.
Phillips to make an appearance at
Mayor’s Court. He requested a vari-
ance hearing and received continu-

ances of his court dates, so that he
might attend October 18’s Board of
Zoning Appeals meeting.

Initial questions from Council
members had to do with the grant-
ing of the court date continuances.

“A resident flagrantly chose to
proceed without a permit?” asked
Councilman Al Duplace, for clarifi-
cation. Mr. Malloy concurred that

Citation continued on page 7

Mark Eberhard has been
selected to participate for the
third consecutive year in the
“Birds in Art” exhibition at the
Leigh Yawkey Woodson Art Mu-
seum in Wausau, Wisconsin. His
painting, “Summer Migration,”
was a crowd favorite. It was one
of 92 works selected worldwide
to be included in this year's show.
The travelling exhibition will be
shown at three other American
museums throughout the next
year: The Saginaw Art Museum,
Saginaw, Michigan; Wendeli
Gilley Museum, Southwest
Horbor, Maine; and Michelson
Museum of Art, Marshall, Texas.

Eberhard is also repre-
sented in the current Society of
Animal Artists’ “Art and the Ani-
mal,” a juried show of interna-
tional wildlife artists. Presently
on exhibit at the Cleveland Mu-
seum of Natural History, his
painting of a Northern Oriole and
fledgling was selected to be part
of the Society’s Year 2000 Na-
tional Tour of four museums: The
Burpee Museum of Natural His-
tory, Rockford, lilinois; Utah Mu-

“Summer Migration” moves
through town

Mark Eberhard (right) and Kathy Foley, director of the Leigh Yawkey
Woodson Art Museum, smile at his show-stopping painting.

seum of Natural History, Salt Lake
City, Utah; Neville Public Museum,
Green Bay, Wisconsin; and The
R.W. Norton Art Gallery, Shreve-
port, Louisiana.

Locally Eberhard’s work can be
viewed beginning November 13 at
The Great American Artists’ Show

and Exhibition at the WCET gal-
fery downtown and November 20
at Row House Gallery's “Trea-
sures in Miniature” show in
Milford. Holding an MFA from
Yale University, he paints from his
home in Terrace Park.

November 2, 1999 is election
day. Polls open at the Community
Building at 6:30 a.m. and close at
7:30 p.m. The following questions
were submitted to and returned by
the Council and Mayoral candidates
in writing. On pages1,2 and 3 of
this issue are interviews with three
Terrace Park residents who are run-
ning for Mariemont City School
Board. Please remember to vote!

1.What, in your judgment, are the
most pressing issues facing Ter-
race Park?

For Mayor:

FINNIGAN

% Maintain and improve our cur-
rent level of government ser-
vices without increasing taxes

< Keep the Village infrastructure

in good operating condition

Support the activity of the vol-

unteer organizations that help

defray Village expenditures,

i.e., Life Squad, Fire Depart-

ment, and Recreation Com-

mission

STARTSMAN: | do not see any one

9,
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Dan Startsman
for Mayor

John Finnigan
for Mayor

or two “pressing issues” except to
maintain services and manage Vil-
lage funds responsibly. We are
faced with the usual problems of
any small Village that has a limited
budget. We have to be responsible
to the people as far as money be-
ing well spent. | do not see any
drastic changes, just grappling with
the recurring issues of how do we
pay for this project or that piece of
equipment, or to watch develop-
ment to make sure it is done prop-
erly, or to deal with state and fed-
eral government restrictions.

For Council:
PETERKIN: All communities face

Randy Phillips
for Council

Jim Peterkin
for Council

budgetary restrictions as a press-
ing issue, and Terrace Park is no
exception. We must always be
mindful of how our tax funds are
spent. Another issue | feel is impor-
tant is safety. While there are many
avenues from which to pursue
them, having well constructed side-
walks and properly implemented
water mains are two areas that are
currently before us, and | would like
to see them done suitably and cor-
rectly. Athird issue is a controver-
siat one. The Ohio DNR bike trail's
progress through the Village must
be dealt with proactively, rather than
put off because of differing views
and potential heated debate. | be-

HAPPY HALLOWEEN !
Trick or Treat October 31
Village siren sounds at 6:00 p.m.
to indicate the start of trick or
treating. Ends at 8 p.m.

Photo: Ellie Pohiman

Mariemont City School
Board Candidates

By Noel Julnes-Dehner

Accord-
ing to the Ohio
State Boards
Association,
the purpose of
the School
Board is to im-
prove public
education. To
that end, the
members
primarily establish effective Board
policies, delegate authority for the
administration of the schools to the
Superintendent and staff, and es-
tablish a system of regular and im-
partial evaluations of all staff. Vil-
lage Views canvassed residents for
questions for the candidates Marie
Huenefeld, Sue Keffer and Rick
Koehler. All the candidates think
there should be at least one mem-
ber from each of the three commu-
nities, and after that, the proportion
is not important. Each candidate
knows and receives calls from
people in all the communities and
not just the one in which they live,
and all believe they would represent
everyone. Please remember to
vote.

Marie Huenefeld

1. Tell us about your decision to
run for School Board.

HUENEFELD: In 1985 | co-chaired
the school levy campaign and be-

lieve we can ad-
dress this issue
so that all parties
involved realize a
positive outcome.
One final issue
continues to oc-
cupy us: building
and zoning. Al-
though the Vil-
lage appears, on
the surface, to
have settled this issue, | think there
are still underlying matters about
the process that we must reexam-
ine. All of these issues require in-
teraction and communication for ap-
propriate outcomes

PHILLIPS: The most important and
difficult tasks are to maintain our
current standard of excellence and
our culture. We need to preserve
those qualities that make Terrace
Park unique. We all chose Terrace
Park as the place to raise our fami-
lies for different reasons. However,
we all share concerns about pre-
serving Village safety, its green

Julie Rugh
for Council

Council continued on page 3

Sue Keffer Rick Koehler
came so wrapped up in it that | de-
cided to run for School Board. Be-
fore that, | had been on the PTA
Board for elementary and high
school. | am a graduate of
Mariemont High School and so are
my children. | am an advocate for
children.

KEFFER: | wanted experience at all
levels before | ran for School Board.
I gotinvolved in PTAwhen (my high
schooler son) Chad was in kinder-
garten. My children are still in the
school system. | have been TP PTA
president, Junior High PTO secre-
tary (where | also volunteer in the
computer lab), and MHS PTO

Board continued on page 2

40t Annual
Pancake Supper
November 6

The annual pancake sup-
per for the benefit of the Terrace
Park Fire Department and
Emergency Medical Services
will be held at the Terrace Park
Elementary School on Novem-
ber 6, 1999, from 4:30 p.m. to
7:30 p.m. in the cafeteria. Ticket
sales will begin on Sunday, Oc-
tober 25. The price is $4.00 for
adults and $2.00 for children
under 10 years of age.

This is the 40th year for the
event. Hope to see you there!

LEAVES

The maintenance crew be-
gan picking up leaves mid-
October, and will continue
through the end of November.
They ask Village residents to
rake leaves to the curb, not
into the street. There will be
no brush pick-up during leaf
season; brush mixed with the
leaves clogs up the system.
PLEASE, NO BRUSH OR
STONE MIXED WITH
LEAVES! Also, watch for
toys, tricycles, etc. under your
piles.




Letters to the Editor

To the City of Terrace Park:

How do we even begin to thank you? Each and every person who
lives in Terrace Park is an incredible person with a huge heart.

Kylie had the time of her life, being the Grand Marshal of the Labor
Day Parade. She talks daily about how fun it was to throw candy to the
children and to ride in “a car without a top.” Kylie has been proudly show-
ing off her scrapbook of the week long events, paying particular attention
to the pictures of the parade. We are sure that this is a trip she will never
forget.

We owe a special thank you to all of the children who made signs for
Kylie to see along the parade route. Kylie now has those signs, and they
are in her room for her to show her friends.

The cards, gifts and well wishes from Terrace Park have been over-
whelming. We have started telling people that if they are looking for an
incredible community to live in, it is in Terrace Park.

As you know, Kylie has had a very difficult year. She has already
been through a great deal and has a long road of continued rehabilitation
and life-long medical monitoring ahead. She has come through her trials
with flying colors, due to hard work on her part, prayers and the support
from individuals like you. Even though we do not know what lies ahead,
we are confident that Kylie will continue to go through life with a smite,
enjoying every moment.

From the bottoms of our hearts, we thank you. Your kindness and
outpouring of love has not gone unappreciated.

Best wishes and God Biess!
Mac and Rachel Harris
Conyers, Georgia

[Editor’s note: Viflage Views regrets mistakenly naming Mr. Harris “Mike”
in the September issue.]

Many, Many Thanks,

To all of those who signed our petition requesting that parole be
denied to the man who was involved in the murder of our son, Greg. The
California Parole Board meeting at Corcoran State Prison denied his
parole. He will be in prison for another three years. Thank you all very
much.

Bill and Gisela Lock
816 Yale

Dear Terrace Park,

Bob Schwab has been our loyal Terrace Park Enquirer carrier for
over twenty years. Through the worst weather conditions we have al-
ways received the paper.

Now he is no longer able to deliver our papers because of his ill
health, and he needs our help. Acard to cheer him up while he waits at
home for heart surgery would be so welcome. Let's let him know how
much we appreciate him and his work. His address is Robert Schwab,
6939 Ragland Road, Newtown, OH 45244,

Thanks,
Dot Sperry
905 Stanton

Dear residents of Terrace Park:

On November 2, you will be asked to vote to approve a renewal of
our current 9.5 miil tax levy. Your vote to approve will not increase your
real estate taxes but will keep them at the same rate as first approved by
voters in 1993.

As we are all painfully aware, the Hamilton County Auditor’s Office
completed its reappraisal of Village property this year and increased the
appraised value of that property by 35%. However, by voting to renew
the tax levy the Village will receive no additional benefit due to the in-
crease in property values. Because of the reductjon factor applied by the
county auditor to renewal levies, the levy will generate the same amount
of revenue for the Village as it did before the re-evaluation.

Council has decided to request that taxes remain the same for sev-
eral reasons. Over the years, Terrace Park has been fortunate to be able
to maintain an adequate cash reserve. This reserve will be reduced by
up to half at the completion of the water line replacement project that will
begin this fall. If we are to maintain Village services at their current level
and consider future infrastructure projects, such as sidewalks on Wooster
Pike, equipment purchases and major maintenance projects, we need to
maintain a cash reserve. To maintain the level of reserve remaining after
payment of the water line project will require the funds generated by the
renewal of this levy.

The cash reserve funds are kept at a prudent level to protect the
Village and its residents in the event of emergencies or unanticipated
expenditures. These reserves are now adequate, but they should be
kept close to the level anticipated to be on hand at the end of this year.

To maintain the level of service consistent with Terrace Park’s qual-
ity of life, your approval of this renewal levy is critical. Your Council, safety
and operational departments are working hard to provide the best ser-
vice at the lowest cost. We ask for your support and urge you to vote
YES for the renewal of the 9.5 mill levy on November 2.

Jack Brown Stephen Holmes
Al Duplace Dan Keefe
John Finnigan Julie Rugh

Mayor Dan Startsman, Jr.

Village Views welcomes reader
mail. Signed letters to the editor
must be received by 9 p.m. on
the second Monday of the
month. Please limit length to
350 words. Letters over 350
words will be published as sub-
mitted subject to space availabil-
ity. All signed letters will be
printed as submitted; however,
minor editing for grammatical
and typographical errors may be
necessary. Content will not be
edited. Any questions should be
directed to the editor. Send to
Village Views, P.O. Box 212,
Terrace Park, OH 45174, e-mail to
GlLViews@aol.com or fax to
831-9248.

Who to contact:
News & Editorial:

Gillian Littlehale @ 831-6248
Announcements:

Cyndy Finnigan @ 831-5121
Advertisements:

Business Manager

Gerri Kennedy @ 831-2388
Calendar:

Jenny Whitaker @ 248-9268

Where to Send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212
Terrace Park, OH 45174
Articles are accepted in any
form. If possible the staff pre-
fers to receive contributions on
disk. Save articles on disk as
MicroSoft WORD files. Please
put your name, article name
and date on disk. The dead-
line is the second Monday of
every month at 9 p.m.

Village Views Staff
Managing Editor:

Gillian Littlehale
Layout: Amy Diliman
News Writers:

Katy Wood

Noel Julnes Dehner

Cyndy Finnigan
Sports Editor:

Paul Pendery
Proofreader:

Betsy Porst
Photographers:

Joddy Perry

Terry Sexmith
Distribution Coordinator:

Leslie Jones
Business Manager:

Gerri Kennedy
Typists: Laura Colston

Lynette Overbey
Calendar Coordinator:

Jenny Whitaker

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a vari-
ety of sizes. A business card
size (2x4) is only $24 per
month. A classified ad is $5 to
Village residents only. Pay-
ment must accompany ad.
Call Business Manager Gerri
Kennedy @ 831-2388 for
aditional rates. Village Views
welcomes your business.

December Deadline Change:
In order to accommodate holi-
day advertisements, Village
Views is changing the deadline
for the December, 1999 issue
to Monday, Dec.6 All camera-
ready ads and articles must be
submitted by 9 p.m. on Monday
Dec. 6, 1999. The November,
1999 deadline remains the
second Monday, November 8
at 9:00 p.m. Thank you for
your attention to these details.

LEAVING THE VILLAGE?
Subscriptions are available for
only $18.50 per year. To sub-
scribe call Gerri Kennedy
@831-2388.

Board continued from page 1

president. Also, being an employee
of the district gave me added per-
spective. At TP | worked as an aide
with computers, in the office and in
the library. | was a librarian at Fairfax
Elementary. Parents often don’t
know why a decision was made, but
with my own eyes | saw other con-
siderations that have to be taken
into account.

KOEHLER: When [ firstran | felt it
was important to have a Board
member who had children in the
system. It gives you an immediate
vested interest. | feel that way
now—that I'm working for all chil-
dren and mine as well. It’s a driv-
ing force.

2. Proficiencies aside, how are
we developing academic excel-
lence? For example, at the end
of the 1997 school year, 13% of
the Terrace Park Class of 2005 left
the Mariemont school system, in
conversation most citing the lack
of academic challenges and ser-
vices. Two more left the next year
and three more are slated to
transfer. What is your response,
your ideas?

HUENEFELD: The quality of our
staff is important. Staff is 80% of our
budget. Academic excellence is
measured through feedback from
parents. The more parental involve-
ment, the better the academic ex-
cellence is. Parental involvement is
important if students are to decide
to attend a first tier coliege. Results
from the proficiencies resulted in the
infusion of citizenship into the cur-
riculum. We have a new science
curriculum. Academic excellence is
also measured in reports to the
Board about test scores.
KEFFER: We rotate through the
curriculum of all the subjects for cur-
riculum review. We no longer have
a curriculum director so Dr. Harris
does the curriculum. The problem
is funding for staff for enrichment
programs. My children have been
challenged, and the parents | know
whose children are in Honors have
been challenged if they took it seri-
ously. We need an exit poll. We
could learn something. | have no
probiems with parents choosing
another school if that is best for
them. | don’t want to see us lose
good families based on rumors that
the high school and junior high are
nothing but trouble. Alot goes back
to communication, if you're doing a
wonderful job but no one is hearing
about it. We need more opportuni-
ties for parents to get involved with
the staff.

KOEHLER: Superintendent Gary
Harris is an academician, and aca-
demics are high on my list. We've
added AP science, language and
art and are looking into adding oth-
ers. In the state of Ohio, we're in the
top 15 (public) schools. | don’t know
how our SAT’s compare. If you mea-
sure teacher salaries, athletic or
academic programs with the other
districts (Indian Hill, Madeira, Sy-
camore, Wyoming), we're with
them.

3. The new jobs for the new mil-
lennium are in math and science.
How does our school track and
reflect that reality?
HUENEFELD: You have to keep up
with the times. | am fascinated with
computers. The high school has
new science labs. The bond issue
has to do with updating and with
computers in the lab. We have up-
dated the elementary school sci-
ence curriculum, and we ook at test
scores.

KEFFER: We have a strong math
and science curriculum challenging
even the more advanced student
with a variety of AP courses. Our
curriculum is reviewed on a rotat-
ing basis with math being reviewed
this year and science next year. |

believe parental input is important
and encourage parents to express
their views.

KOEHLER: Technology is at the
forefront. We're spending quite a bit
on computers and Internet access.
This is the key to our children’s fu-
ture. The superintendent, principals,
math and science chairs keep track
of this. Also, Dr. Harris still teaches
at Miami University and stays up-
dated on what is current at the col-
legiate level and knows colleges’ ex-
pectations.

4. How is the Special Education
program evaluated, and how is
the Learning Disability program
evaluated. What are your ideas
for improvement?

HUENEFELD: Our Special Educa-
tion program is one of the most out-
standing in the city. We have excel-
lent teachers. 1 want to keep the
excellent staff and keep learning
new ways and methods of teach-
ing. We need more computers and
more software to be developed and
personalized for each child. | have
a particular, though not overshad-
owing, interest in the Special Edu-
cation program because my son
became disabled and went through
the Mariemont Special Education
program. | am not sure how the pro-
grams are evaluated.

KEFFER: The school district takes
a very conservative approach be-
cause we are financially respon-
sible. We meet the state minimums.
| am not sure how these programs
are evaluated.

KOEHLER: Dr. Sasson heads these
programs and he works with the
county in supplying services to stu-
dents in these areas. We have stu-
dents from indian Hill and Madeira
in LD programs because of the ser-
vices we offer. | am not sure how
these programs are evaluated.

5. What about teenagers using
drugs and alcohol when not on
school property. As an adult and
a community leader, what would
you do if you witnessed usage?
HUENEFELD: Usage is illegal for
teenagers. It is important to work on
our curriculum about these issues,
sponsor motivational speakers. The
Board has been asked to research
a drug-testing program, of which |
am not yet for or against. Depend-
ing on the situation, if | saw a stu-
dent | would talk to the parent if |
knew the parent, or report it to
school. We have a responsibility to
intervene.

KEFFER: Using underage is illegal.
| don’t approve or it or of parents
allowing them at parties. The stu-
dents have signed a contract,
whether they’re on school time or
off. I would feel obliged to report it.
KOEHLER: If | knew of a student or
saw one using alcohol, | would ex-
plain to the parents what | saw and
help them handle the situation. If
parents want to take it to the next
level, that’s their choice.

6. How does the Fine Arts pro-
gram compare to comparable
schools and what are your
ideas?

HUNEFELD: We have an outstand-
ing Fine Arts program. The wonder-
ful Fine Arts Committee works on
grants for a computer in art class.
We do as much as other schools.
If there is a bond issue, that would
involve fine arts for kilns, storage for
costumes and props, space for the
strings, enhanced classroom for vi-
sual art.

KEFFER: The Fine Arts organiza-
tion is creating a committee that will
be doing extensive review and com-
parison with other schools. The “Pod
People” is a wonderful way to get
students, parents and community
into the school.

KOEHLER: Between athletics and

Board continued on page 3



Board continued from page 2

fine arts, over 80% of students are
involved in extracurricular activities,
though a large chunk of that is in
athletics. We have as many plays,
concerts, fine arts performances as
any school. We as a Board, with Dr.
Harris, look for the right personnel
to lead these programs, and the stu-
dents seem enthused by the
changes.

7. Anything more about your
candidacy for School Board?

HUENEFELD: | am dedicated to
children. | am an independent
thinker, not afraid to make deci-
sions, with no personal agenda. |
have done a good job on the Board
and have the time and energy to
enjoy the challenge. My children
and | attended the Mariemont
Schools. Safety and security—it's
important to educate children in a
safe environment, teaching them to
respect each other, to work as a
team. | want to continue what we're
doing and do it better, that is, top
test scores and technology, more in-
services on how to deal with

troubled children. | am a child ad-
vocate.

KEFFER: | have had extensive in-
volvement in four of the schools in
a variety of leadership roles, and |
have a unique perspective. The stu-
dents know me and asked for my
help in getting the Spirit Club ap-
proved by the Board. { am a good
communicator, and | think the Board
needs to do a better job communi-
cating. | would like to see people
with school age children get more
involved in the Board. | am excited
about the changes: school spirit,
students supporting each other and
going to each others’ events, teach-
ers being supportive.

KOEHLER: I'd like to see smaller
class sizes, 18 and under. | want
to push academics because | know
how difficult it is to get into college
today. | would like students to have
a better sense of pride and dignity.
At honors and athletics ceremonies
| would like to see boys wearing
shirts, tucked in, with ties and girls
wearing skirts or dresses. Also, the
Volunteering program needs to be
more serious and professional.

Council continued from page 1

space and its present feeling of
community. These are Village priori-
ties which members of Council can
actively protect. Among the issues
facing members of Council in the
future will be how to focus limited
resources on Village services that
reflect residents’ priorities. However,
council cannot work in a vacuum. |
believe it is the responsibility of
Council members to increase com-
munity input and to explore avenues
to encourage connectivity between
residents and Council. High quality
Council members, who act in the
best interests of their constituents,
equals stewardship from your local
government.

RUGH: | believe two are currently
presenting challenges for Village
Council and residents. As a Coun-
cil we are responsible for review-
ing and managing the Village bud-
get. While | have been on Coun-
cil the decisions made have been
conservative and frugal. This has
provided us with a reserve for the
replacement of many inadequate
water mains. Conservative spend-
ing has also allowed us to keep
tax levies at the same, or in some
instances lower, millage. Many
surrounding communities need to
increase tax dollars. It is important
that Council continues to be con-
servative and frugal, while main-
taining a high standard of commu-
nity service. Secondly, | believe
we need to be pro-active and in-
formed on the progress of the
Little Miami Rails to Trails pro-
gram. This issue is very sensitive,
and | do not want us to hide our
heads in the sand and hope it will
go away. | believe we need to ap-
proach the Ohio Department of
Natural Resources and investigate
what can be done to protect the
privacy and concerns of Village
residents, particularly those who
live along the trail. | would like the
see the Village control the num-
ber of entrances. | would like fenc-

ing, as well as trees and bushes,
to act as barriers without taking
away from the beauty of Terrace
Park. This can only be done ef-
fectively if we are working with the
ODNR and not working against
them.

2.  What are your top three pri-
orities as a candidate?

For Mayor:
FINNIGAN
% Operate Village government
within our means—no real
property tax increases
Subject to budgeting con-
straints, perform needed im-
provements: replace anti-
quated water mains (already
budgeted); replace some of the
sidewalks along Wooster Pike
that are severely deteriorated,
install safety railing along the
portion of EIm leading to the
Swim Club; clear the extreme
overgrowth from the old rail-
road right-of-way
Closely monitor and supervise
the activities of Village employ-
ees
STARTSMAN:
% Fiscal Responsibility: Village
Council has not placed a tax
levy increase on the ballot for
the past six years. | plan to con-
tinue to make efficient use of
our financial resources so that
we can keep Village services
at their current level, yet do not
need to keep asking residents
for additional monies
Communication: | plan to con-
tinue to keep lines of commu-
nication open between resi-
dents and their Village govern-
ment, by being accessible and
by seeking input
% Volunteerism: Volunteerism is
essential to the fabric of life
here. | plan to continue to fos-
ter the volunteer nature of our
Village by supporting the out-
reach efforts of EMS, Fire De-
partment, our schools, Recre-
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Village Calendar 1999

OCTOBER

28 “LearnandLunch”at St. Thomas Church, 10:00
am. - noon. Open to Village residents over 55 years.
Topic is “History of Business in medieval Europe”

31 HALLOWEEN! Village siren sounds at 6:00
p.m. to indicate the start of trick or treating. Ends at
8:00 p.m.

NOVEMBER

1 Village curbside leaf collection continues
through November 24. No large brush collection at
this time

2 ELECTION DAY. Polls open in the Community
Building at 6:30 a.m. and close at 7:30 p.m.

2 TPE PTO meeting, cafeteria, 9:30 a.m.

3 Terrace Park Newcomers “Girls Night Out”, The
Kiln, Hyde Park Square, 7:30 p.m.

4 “Learnand Lunch” at St. Thomas Church, 10:00
am. - noon. Open to Village residents over 55 years.
Topic is “The first 1000 years of the Anglican (Epis-
copal) Church”

6 Annual Pancake Supper, 4:30-7:30 p.m. TPES
cafeteria

8 Mayor’s Court, Community Building, 7:00 p.m.

8 Village Views deadline for articles, photos and

camera ready ads, 9:00 p.m.

8 AARP meeting, St. Thomas Church, speaker
to be announced, catered lunch, 12:00 noon. For
reservations call Betty Smith @ 831-5434

9 Terrace Park Council meeting, Community
Building, 7:30 p.m.

9 Terrace Park Garden Club meeting, “Wild
About Birds”, 12:00 noon, Community Building

11 “Learn and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church,
10:00 a.m. - noon. Open to Village residents over
55 years. Topic is “English Renaissance Litera-
ture and History”

16 Mariemont Board of Education meeting,
MJHS cafeteria, 7:15 p.m., public welcome

17 Terrace Park Kindervelt meeting, Community
building, 7:00 p.m. social, 7:30 p.m. meeting. For
membership information contact Louann Mauk
@ 831-4655

18 “Learn and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church,
10:00 a.m. - noon. Open to Village residents over
55 years. Topic is the origin of money, trade, fi-
nance and commerce

19 Mariemont High School fall play, “Henrietta
the VIII", Friday and Saturday 7:30 p.m., Sunday
2:00 p.m.
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ation Commission, Scouting
and Village government

For Council:
PETERKIN:
% Facethebike trail issue, looking
at it with a holistic perspective
% Re-visit the Building and Zon-
ing issue to come to a complete,
rather than partial, resolution
% No surprise here for those who
know me, but | think we can use
technology to enhance Village
functions. I'm not talking about
indiscriminate exercise of com-
puters for computing’s sake,
because the budget is one of
my concerns. Instead, 'm refer-
ring to focused application of
inexpensive and common tools.
Whether it's automating pro-
cesses or communicating top-
ics, workflow or web pages, mail
merge or electronic forms, the
possibilities can be as varied
and long lasting as the Village
cares to accomplish. Small
short-term investments for long-
term gains in increased effi-
ciency and better communica-
tion benefit everyone
PHILLIPS: My first priority is to im-
prove communication between
Council and all residents. My first
suggestion would be to use Village
Views to communicate issues. An
“Ask Council” column could cover
items of upcoming interest, resolu-
tions on past issues and solicit resi-
dents’ views. It could also answer
common questions asked by resi-
dents, such as “Why do we chip our
streets instead of pave them?” “How
do | get a building permit?” (an item
close to my heart), “When is my
sidewalk being redone?” My second
suggestion is to utilize our Village
web site for communication to
Council members. Alisting of Coun-
cil members’ e-mail addresses and

their committee duties should be
posted. Neighbors could receive e-
mail from Council regarding upcom-
ing Village events. Many residents
are comfortable utilizing the conve-
nience of e-mail, yet do not have
the time to attend Council meetings.
The ability for them to send a com-
ment or respond to a message at
their ease would be useful.

My second priority is to pro-
mote a Council composition that is
more reflective of our community. In
all likelihood, five of the six Council
positions will be held by males in
their 40s to 50s. The major groups
not represented on Council propor-
tionate to the resident base are
women who work at home, women
who work outside the home and
seniors. How do we accomplish
this? We need to enact term limits
on Council seats to encourage in-
volvement. We need to increase
communication between the resi-
dents and Village government. We
have a plethora of talent in Terrace
Park. It is a Council member’s re-
sponsibility to encourage others,
especially women and seniors, to
become involved in Council.

My third priority is to be a good
steward of the responsibility and
funds entrusted to me. The wise al-
location of our dollars is vital to the
long-term health of the Village. Itis
a Council member’s responsibility
to make the Village a better place
to live at the end of their term.
RUGH: If re-elected | intend to fur-
ther my work on the Safety Com-
mittee by ensuring the Village con-
tinues to receive excellent and af-
fordable Safety Services. | am cur-
rently reviewing our safety services
agreement with the Eastern Emer-
gency Joint Ambulance District, as
well as working closely with sur-
rounding community safety depart-
ments. This is an important project

MILFORD FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
541 Main Street, Milford Ohio 45150
513-831-5500

Ministers: Richard L. Thomas, Bradford G. Olson
Robert D. Lovell & Elly I. Doenecke, DCE

Sunday Worship: 9:30 & 11:00 am UMYF 6-8 pm
Serving Milford, Miami Township and Terrace Park

Please submit calendar information to Jenny Whitaker @ 248-9268 at your earliest convenience. |
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affecting the future of emergency
services in the Village. | would pro-
mote a continuance in volunteer
commitments by personally con-
tacting interested residents and
working closely with the many vol-
unteer groups in Terrace Park. |
would also like to establish a Neigh-
borhood Safety/Neighborhood
Watch program. We are a very safe
community, but it is important for
every resident to be aware of the
services available to them. An edu-
cation program is needed, and im-
proved communication is essential.

3. Why do you feel you are
qualified for this position?

For Mayor:
FINNIGAN: | am qualified to be
mayor based on my experiences in

Council continued on page 5
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' Neighbor to Neighbor

7 Hills Previews

On Saturday, November 20,
the Seven Hills School is hosting
Preview Day. Families with children
entering pre-K through grade 5 are
invited to Open Houses at the
school's two elementary divisions
from 10:00 a.m.-noon. Opportuni-
ties to tour and talk will be available
at the Doherty Campus, 2726
Johnstone Place, and the Lotspeich
Campus, 5400 Red Bank Road.

Parents and students inter-
ested in grades 6-12 are invited to
“An Introduction to Seven Hills
Middle and Upper Schools” at 1:00
p.m. It will be held at the Hillsdale
Campus, 5400 Red Bank Road.
Call Marilyn Coliins, Director of
Admission, @ 272-5387 for more
information.

Commended Students

Two Mariemont High School
seniors and Terrace Park residents
have been named Commended
Students by the National Merit
Scholarship program. Alison
Wenstrup and Sarah Borchers are
among the top 50,000 of over one
million students who entered the
1999 Merit Program by taking the
1997 PSAT/NMSQT. Though Com-
mended Students’ scores are
slightly below National Merit Semi-
finalists, they show exceptional aca-
demic promise.

Upcoming performances of the
Choir of Men and Boys

Terrace Park’s own St. Thomas
Choir of Men and Boys will present
the Requiem by Gabriel Faure on
Saturday November 6 at 7:00 P.m.
at Christ Church Cathedral and
Sunday, November 7 at 4:00 p.m.
at St. Thomas Episcopal Church.
The performances will feature a
chamber orchestra, baritone solo-
ists Michael Mayes and Mark
Woolsey and treble soloists Reed
Seward and Carter Woolsey. The
performances are free of charge
and open to the public.

The choir, founded in 1996,
has sung throughout the Cincinnati
area. Their annual Service of Les-
sons and Carols will be presented
at St. Thomas on the last Sunday
before Christmas. InJune 2000, the
choir will travel to Washington Na-
tional Cathedral for an Evensong
service.

HELP WANTED

The Board of Zoning Appeals
is looking for a person to fill a va-
cancy. The Board consists of five
members who hear and decide
appeals to grant variations to the
Village's zoning regulations. Mem-
bers must be residents of the Vil-
lage and are appointed by the
Mayor for a five-year term. If in-
terested please contact Mayor
Dan Startsman @ 831-1948 or
Chair of the Zoning Board of Ap-
peals, Barbara Howland @ 831-
0721.

Latin Teacher Named President

Mariemont High School Latin
teacher Mark Torlone has been
elected the president of the Cincin-
nati Association of Classics Teach-
ers for 1999-2000. The CACT is the
professional organization for local
classicists, including area high
school Latin teachers and univer-
sity professors in classical studies.

MHS Teacher Attends Workshop

Mariemont High School sci-
ence teacher Rene Dierker was one
of ten local teachers to attend a
summer workshop supported by the
National Foundation of Science. Ms.
Dierker attended a three-day work-
shop at the Drake Planetarium on
“Hands On Universe,” a software
program developed at the Univer-
sity of California, Berkley. As a work-
shop participant, Ms. Dierker re-
ceived free software for Mariemont
High School.

Ms. Dierker plans to use the
software mainly in her astronomy
class but will use some elements in
Earth Science. The software pro-
vides an entire curriculum based on
astronomy and it is suggested that
class start by incorporating two to
three activities into the curriculum
and build on that.

“Hands-On is a program where
kids DO astronomy,” Ms. Dierker
said. “They can search for Super
Nova and different solar systems.”

There are 500 U.S. teachers
that are presently piloting “Hands-
On.” Mariemont is one of the few
schools in this part of the country
to have access to the program. Ms.
Dierker will be in contact with UC
Berkley to discuss Mariemont’s stu-
dents’ progress.

Summer School success story

Jill Gislason, a graduate of
Mariemont High School, has com-
pleted her summer term at the Uni-
versity of Florida, Gainesville,
where she earned a 4.0. She has
pledged Kappa Alpha Theta Soror-
ity. Jill is the daughter of John and
Jan Gislason and the sister of Bill
Gislason and Amy Timmers, all of
Terrace Park.

12 Baskets M.D. for 2000

The coliection ministry for
medications and medical supplies,
based at St. Thomas Church, plans
to resume operation next April.
There will be publicity to inform and
remind our community prior to the
dates. Meanwhile, please save
unexpired medications and sup-
plies. Our collections are sent to
Third World countries, where the
need is great.

We thank all those who have
responded on the four collection
dates this past summer.

Winter Water Works concerns

Water main breaks and pres-
sure disruptions occur throughout
the year, but the likelihood in-
creases during cold weather. The
indian Hill Water Works would like
to know if there are any special
water needs in the community, such
as continual pressure for prolonged
periods during kidney dialysis. If so,
please contact Jim Fox, Water
Works Superintendent, @ 576-
8460. This knowledge can assist
the Water Works in providing better
service for those in need of special
attention.

Fresh T.P. Honey
for your holiday needs

Half pint........... $2.00
Pint....ccccrrscncnnn. 3.00
Quart......ccoieneeens 5.00

Ann & Jim Gilchrist
831-9109

Ted's Toys & Trains, a family-

, owned store in Terrace Park, has
‘v just relocated in order to house

more inventory and accommodate
more shoppers. The move to 614
Wooster Pike, just a few doors down

from the previous location, allows
for the same convenient off-street

parking. According to owner Ted
Gardner, “The extra square footage

gk allows us to feature even more

Ted Gardner offers both enter-
taining and educational toys.

Mariemont Teacher Named To
Fitton Center Board

Mariemont High School Fine
Arts Chair and teacher Larry Austin
has been inducted to the Board of
Directors for The Fitton Center for
Creative Arts. The Fitton Center,
located in Hamilton, is a contempo-
rary structure with a performance
auditorium, galleries, meeting
rooms, classrooms and art studios.
Programming emphasizes the com-
munity and the arts. Education pro-
grams work with schools and in-
clude outreach programs for people
who cannot come to the center.
Gallery shows feature artists works.
This year, the Center’s busy sched-
ule includes a poet-in-residence se-
ries where three nationally known
poets provide workshops, school vis-
its, and readings for the public. A
monthly Music Café invites musi-
cians to hear and present live per-
formances. The gallery displays fea-
ture painters, sculptors, quilt artists,
an annual art competition, artist ap-
prentice program and a full slate of
art classes for all ages.

“Treasures in Miniature” comes
to Milford

Row House Gallery an-
nounces its annual show of diminu-
tive art to be heid in November.
Enchanting and affordable, minia-
tures are original art everyone can
enjoy and own. The opening recep-
tion will be held from 4:00-8:00 p.m.
on November 20. Those in atten-
dance are invited to enjoy comple-
mentary refreshments and conver-
sation with many of the contribut-
ing artists. The exhibit will continue
on Sunday, November 21, from
1:00-4:00 p.m. Row House Gallery
is located at 211 Main Street in Old
Milford. Participating artists from
Terrace Park are John McFaul and
Mark Eberhard.

TP Volunteer Fire
Department
New Volunteers Needed

Minimal training and all
equipment supplied.
A wonderful contribution to
your Village!
Come to our upcoming drills
to see what we do:

Monday 10/25  7:30 p.m.
Sunday 11/7 9:30 a.m.
Monday 11/22  7:30 p.m.
Sunday 12/12 9:30a.m.
Monday 12/27  7:30 p.m.

Call Jack Gambetta
@ 248-9400 for information

unigue items and gives patrons

Erika Howland, a senior at
Mariemont High School, is the
daughter of Clark and Barbara at
308 Marietta Ave.

She has started her Senior
year at Mariemont High School in

high gear. Erika maintains a 3.8
GPA, with honors courses in En-
glish and Math and ranks 24th in
her class. She has been Vice Presi-
dent of her class for four years, is a

. Travels with Ted'’s
Toys & Trains

more room to try out the toys,
puzzles and games. We're excited
about entering the holiday season
with the additional space.” The store
is open Monday-Friday from 10:00
a.m.-7:00 p.m. and on Saturdays
until 5:00 p.m. Call Ted @ 248-
1999 for gift suggestions or to place
an order. The shop offers free gift-
wrapping and will happily ship any-
where.

On Top of Her Game

member of the National Honor So-
ciety, and active in the World Affairs,
Masque+Mime and AFS Clubs. She
has been a Camp Kemn counselor
for two years.

She has played 4 years of var-
sity MHS soccer and is team cap-
tain this year. She currently ranks
sixth among all players in Cincinnati.
She also plays with the Beechmont
Club soccer programs in the winter
and spring. Last year she was a Cin-
cinnati Post Scholar-Athlete, re-
ceived the All - Southwest Ohio Aca-
demic Award and named to the 1st
Team All - Metro Cincinnati. She has
received CHL Academic Sporis
awards and been named to post
season CHL teams for 3 years.

On the track team she has
qualified for the Ohio State tour-
nament for the past 3 years. Her
1600- meter relay team placed fifth
in the state in 1998. She holds
school records in the 400 - meter
dash, and the 400-, 800-and 1600-
meter relays.

Next year she plans to attend
coliege in Ohio and continue to play
soccer.

DENNIS ELLIOTT

624 Miami Avenue
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

ELLIOTT ELECTRIC SERVICE
RESIDENTIAL & LIGHT COMMERCIAL
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PHONE:

831-7248

EDUCATIONAL RESOURCE CENTER
* Tutoring * Enrichment
* Books ¢ Learning Games * Educational Toys

Vivian Franz, Ph.D.
Director

614 Wooster Pike 831-6344 Behind the

Terrace Park PNC Bank
= HI TE€ECH S
GRAPHICS =

PC Service for Small Business & Home
Pc Tune-ups * Troubleshooting
Software Installation « System Set-ups
Upgrades & Repair
On Site Service Available

6105 Madison Road » Cincinnati, Ohio 45227
Phone 561-2292 » Fax 561-2294
Web Page - www.hitechgraphics.com
email - sales @hitechgraphics.com
- - Professional Web Page Design ~ -

QUALITY PRINTING & COPYING

Direct Digital Color LaserPrinting from Disk
Laminating » Rubber Stamps * Typesetting




Board continued from page 2

fine arts, over 80% of students are
involved in extracurricular activities,
though a large chunk of that is in
athletics. We have as many plays,
concerts, fine arts performances as
any school. We as a Board, with Dr.
Harris, look for the right personnel
to lead these programs, and the stu-
dents seem enthused by the
changes.

7. Anything more about your
candidacy for School Board?

HUENEFELD: | am dedicated to
children. | am an independent
thinker, not afraid to make deci-
sions, with no personal agenda. |
have done a good job on the Board
and have the time and energy to
enjoy the challenge. My children
and | attended the Mariemont
Schools. Safety and security—it's
important to educate children in a
safe environment, teaching them to
respect each other, to work as a
team. | want to continue what we're
doing and do it better, that is, top
test scores and technology, more in-
services on how to deal with

troubled children. 1 am a child ad-
vocate.

KEFFER: | have had extensive in-
volvement in four of the schools in
a variety of leadership roles, and |
have a unique perspective. The stu-
dents know me and asked for my
help in getting the Spirit Club ap-
proved by the Board. | am a good
communicator, and [ think the Board
needs to do a better job communi-
cating. | would like to see people
with school age children get more
involved in the Board. | am excited
about the changes: school spirit,
students supporting each other and
going to each others’ events, teach-
ers being supportive.

KOEHLER: I'd like to see smaller
class sizes, 18 and under. | want
to push academics because | know
how difficult it is to get into college
today. | would like students to have
a better sense of pride and dignity.
At honors and athletics ceremonies
I would like to see boys wearing
shirts, tucked in, with ties and girls
wearing skirts or dresses. Also, the
Volunteering program needs to be
more serious and professional.

Council continued from page 1

space and its present feeling of
community. These are Village priori-
ties which members of Council can
actively protect. Among the issues
facing members of Council in the
future will be how to focus limited
resources on Village services that
reflect residents’ priorities. However,
council cannot work in a vacuum. |
believe it is the responsibility of
Council members to increase com-
munity input and to explore avenues
to encourage connectivity between
residents and Council. High quality
Council members, who act in the
best interests of their constituents,
equals stewardship from your local
government.

RUGH: | believe two are currently
presenting challenges for Village
Council and residents. As a Coun-
cil we are responsible for review-
ing and managing the Village bud-
get. While | have been on Coun-
cil the decisions made have been
conservative and frugal. This has
provided us with a reserve for the
replacement of many inadequate
water mains. Conservative spend-
ing has also allowed us to keep
tax levies at the same, or in some
instances lower, millage. Many
surrounding communities need to
increase tax dollars. Itis important
that Council continues to be con-
servative and frugal, while main-
taining a high standard of commu-
nity service. Secondly, | believe
we need to be pro-active and in-
formed on the progress of the
Little Miami Rails to Trails pro-
gram. This issue is very sensitive,
and | do not want us to hide our
heads in the sand and hope it will
go away. | believe we need to ap-
proach the Ohio Department of
Natural Resources and investigate
what can be done to protect the
privacy and concerns of Village
residents, particularly those who
live along the trail. | would like the
see the Village control the num-
ber of entrances. | would like fenc-

ing, as well as trees and bushes,
to act as barriers without taking
away from the beauty of Terrace
Park. This can only be done ef-
fectively if we are working with the
ODNR and not working against
them.

2. What are your top three pri-
orities as a candidate?

For Mayor:

FINNIGAN

% Operate Village government
within our means—no real
property tax increases

% Subject to budgeting con-

straints, perform needed im-

provements: replace anti-

quated water mains (aiready
budgeted); replace some of the
sidewalks along Wooster Pike
that are severely deteriorated;
install safety railing along the
portion of Elm leading to the

Swim Club; clear the extreme

overgrowth from the old rail-

road right-of-way

Closely monitor and supervise

the activities of Village employ-

ees

STARTSMAN:

% Fiscal Responsibility: Village
Council has not placed a tax
levy increase on the ballot for
the past six years. | plan to con-
tinue to make efficient use of
our financial resources so that
we can keep Village services
at their current level, yet do not
need to keep asking residents
for additional monies

% Communication: | planto con-
tinue to keep lines of commu-
nication open between resi-
dents and their Village govern-
ment, by being accessible and
by seeking input

%  Volunteerism: Volunteerism is
essential to the fabric of life
here. | plan to continue to fos-
ter the volunteer nature of our
Village by supporting the out-
reach efforts of EMS, Fire De-
partment, our schools, Recre-
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Village Calendar 1999

OCTOBER

28 “Learnand Lunch” at St. Thomas Church, 10:00
am. - noon. Open to Village residents over 55 years.
Topic is “History of Business in medieval Europe”

31 HALLOWEEN! Village siren sounds at 6:00
p.m. to indicate the start of trick or treating. Ends at
8:00 p.m.

NOVEMBER

1 Village curbside leaf collection continues
through November 24. No large brush collection at
this time

2 ELECTION DAY. Polls open in the Community
Building at 6:30 a.m. and close at 7:30 p.m.

2 TPE PTO meeting, cafeteria, 9:30 a.m.

3 Terrace Park Newcomers “Girls Night Out”, The
Kiln, Hyde Park Square, 7:30 p.m.

4 “Learnand Lunch”at St. Thomas Church, 10:00
am. - noon. Open to Village residents over 55 years.
Topic is “The first 1000 years of the Anglican (Epis-
copal) Church”

6 Annual Pancake Supper, 4:30-7:30 p.m. TPES
cafeteria

8 Mayor’s Court, Community Building, 7:00 p.m.

8 Village Views deadline for articles, photos and

camera ready ads, 9:00 p.m.

8 AARPmeeting, St. Thomas Church, speaker
to be announced, catered lunch, 12:00 noon. For
reservations call Betty Smith @ 831-5434

9 Terrace Park Council meeting, Community
Building, 7:30 p.m.

9 Terrace Park Garden Club meeting, “Wild
About Birds”, 12:00 noon, Community Building

11 “Learn and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church,
10:00 a.m. - noon. Open to Village residents over
55 years. Topic is “English Renaissance Litera-
ture and History”

16 Mariemont Board of Education meeting,
MJHS cafeteria, 7:15 p.m., public welcome

17 Terrace Park Kindervelt meeting, Community
building, 7:00 p.m. social, 7:30 p.m. meeting. For
membership information contact Louann Mauk
@ 831-4655

18 “Learn and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church,
10:00 a.m. - noon. Open to Village residents over
55 years. Topic is the origin of money, trade, fi-
nance and commerce

19 Mariemont High School fall play, “Henrietta
the VIII", Friday and Saturday 7:30 p.m., Sunday
2:00 p.m.

ation Commission, Scouting
and Village government

For Council:

PETERKIN:

% Facethe bike trail issue, looking
at it with a holistic perspective

% Re-visit the Building and Zon-

ing issue to come to a complete,
rather than partial, resolution
No surprise here for those who
know me, but | think we can use
technology to enhance Village
functions. 'm not talking about
indiscriminate exercise of com-
puters for computing’s sake,
because the budget is one of
my concerns. Instead, I'm refer-
ring to focused application of
inexpensive and common tools.
Whether it's automating pro-
cesses or communicating top-
ics, workflow or web pages, mail
merge or electronic forms, the
possibilities can be as varied
and long lasting as the Village
cares to accomplish. Small
short-term investments for long-
term gains in increased effi-
ciency and better communica-
tion benefit everyone
PHILLIPS: My first priority is to im-
prove communication between
Council and all residents. My first
suggestion would be to use Village
Views to communicate issues. An
“Ask Council” column could cover
items of upcoming interest, resolu-
tions on past issues and solicit resi-
dents’ views. It could also answer
common questions asked by resi-
dents, such as “Why do we chip our
streets instead of pave them?” “How
do | get a building permit?” (an item
close to my heart), “When is my
sidewalk being redone?” My second
suggestion is to utilize our Village
web site for communication to
Council members. A listing of Coun-
cilmembers’ e-mail addresses and

*
o

Please submit calendar information to Jenny Whitaker @ 248-9268 at your earliest convenience.

their committee duties should be
posted. Neighbors could receive e-
mail from Council regarding upcom-
ing Village events. Many residents
are comfortable utilizing the conve-
nience of e-mail, yet do not have
the time to attend Council meetings.
The ability for them to send a com-
ment or respond to a message at
their ease would be useful.

My second priority is to pro-
mote a Council composition that is
more reflective of our community. In
all likelihood, five of the six Council
positions will be held by males in
their 40s to 50s. The major groups
not represented on Council propor-
tionate to the resident base are
women who work at home, women
who work outside the home and
seniors. How do we accomplish
this? We need to enact term limits
on Council seats to encourage in-
volvement. We need to increase
communication between the resi-
dents and Village government. We
have a plethora of talent in Terrace
Park. It is a Council member’s re-
sponsibility to encourage others,
especially women and seniors, to
become involved in Council.

My third priority is to be a good
steward of the responsibility and
funds entrusted to me. The wise al-
location of our dollars is vital to the
long-term health of the Village. Itis
a Council member’s responsibility
to make the Village a better place
to live at the end of their term.
RUGH: If re-elected | intend to fur-
ther my work on the Safety Com-
mittee by ensuring the Village con-
tinues to receive excellent and af-
fordable Safety Services. | am cur-
rently reviewing our safety services
agreement with the Eastern Emer-
gency Joint Ambulance District, as
well as working closely with sur-
rounding community safety depart-
ments. This is an important project

MILFORD FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
541 Main Street, Milford Ohio 45150

513-831-5500

Ministers: Richard L. Thomas, Bradford G. Olson
Robert D. Lovell & Elly |. Doenecke, DCE

Sunday Worship: 9:30 & 11:00 am UMYF 6-8 pm
Serving Milford, Miami Township and Terrace Park
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affecting the future of emergency
services in the Village. | would pro-
mote a continuance in volunteer
commitments by personally con-
tacting interested residents and
working closely with the many vol-
unteer groups in Terrace Park. |
would also like to establish a Neigh-
borhood Safety/Neighborhood
Watch program. We are a very safe
community, but it is important for
every resident to be aware of the
services available to them. An edu-
cation program is needed, and im-
proved communication is essential.

3. Why do you feel you are
qualified for this position?

For Mayor:
FINNIGAN: | am qualified to be
mayor based on my experiences in

Council continued on page 5
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Police Reports

Help Runs

Mutual Aid Runs

Alarm Drops

Property Found Unsecured
Animal Complaints

Domestic Disputes or Violence
Accident Reports

Traffic Arrests or Citations
Other Traffic (warnings, etc.)
Other Arrests

(including outstanding warrants)
Investigations

(not otherwise covered)

Noted

toddlers!

TERRACE PARK VILLAGE CRIME and POLICE ACTIVITY

Aug/Sept Sept/Oct
17 21
13 16
06 04
05 08
03 04
00 00
01 01
109 94
49 35
18 09
19 10

On two occasions, two children under the age of three were found by residents a considerable distance
from their home. The police responded and the children were returned unharmed. Watch out for your

YTD

147

144

61

60

08 (as of 8-99)
10

22

562

225

121

157

Council continued from page 3

Village government, as a long-time
resident, in Village volunteer activi-
ties and in my profession as an at-
torney. | have served on Terrace
Park Village Council for the past four
years and | have developed a sense
of the issues confronting our Village
and the best methods to solve them.
| have been a Village resident for
14 years. | have held several volun-
teer posts such as Terrace Park
Recreation Commission, Commit-
tee Chairman of Cub Scout Pack
97 and several years coaching
youth sports teams. | have also
learned from my wife’s volunteer
experiences with Life Squad, Village
Views and at Terrace Park Elemen-
tary School. I have had 20 years of
professional experience as an at-
torney, including experience repre-
senting various municipalities and
elected officials.

STARTSMAN: | have served on Vil-
lage Council since 1989 and was
recently appointed Mayor in Au-
gust 1999. During my tenure, |
have chaired two committees of
Council— Building and Grounds,
two years, and Public Works, eight
years. As Building and Grounds
chairman, | oversaw the comple-
tion of the service building in the
Environmental Service Area and
most recently have managed with
the Village Engineer the planning
and bidding of the water main
project. These two committees
have the two largest budgets,
other than the police, in the Vil-
lage. | have been an attorney in
private practice for 26 years and
have served in various capacities
with non-profit corporations and
service organizations in Cincin-
nati. | served as Trustee, Trea-
surer, President and Chairman of
the Board of Stepping Stone Cen-

ter; Director and Vice President of
the Rotary Club of Cincinnati; and
President of the Rotary Founda-
tion of Cincinnati. | also served
as president of a non-profit hous-
ing corporation for the elderly dur-
ing a $1.2 million expansion. |
coached boys’ soccer for nine
years and boys baseball for 11
years in Terrace Park, as well as
serving on the Mariemont War-
riors Booster Board and the Boy
Scout Troop Commiittee. | feel that
these activities show that | have
the dedication and responsibility
to carry out the duties of Mayor of
Terrace Park.

For Council:

PETERKIN: My overall goals are to
work with other Council members
to address residents’ needs and
help ensure the smooth operation

Council continued on page 6

Book Fair at Terrace Park
Elementary School

By Jane Egasti

The Terrace Park Elementary
PTO, along with Scholastic
Books, is proud to launch this
year's Book Fair: “Y2K Kids
Read!” The Book Shelf of Madeira
will complement this year’s book
selection with additional books for
adults. Also, look for holiday
books and thousands of the most
popular books and software tities
suitable for ages pre-school to
adult. This provides a great op-
portunity to acquire gifts for the
upcoming holiday season.

Please note the times and

days on your calendar! The
Book Fair will be held at Terrace
Park Elementary School in the
teachers’ lounge located in the
primary wing of the school. The
dates are Tuesday, November
9 (3:00-7:00 p.m.); and
Wednesday and Thursday, No-
vember 10 and 11 (8:30 a.m.-
7:00 p.m.). Parents, grandpar-
ents, aunts, uncles, friends and
neighbors are welcome to shop
and enjoy this occasion to get
new books for themselves, their
family and friends.

Beginning December 1,
Mitford Packaging & Shipping
will become:

THE
SHIPPING
——SHOP

Your Package Is Our Priority!

Our convenient, high quality
services are still just around the
corner in Old Milford:

+ UPS Authorized Shipping Outlet
+ FEDEX Authorized Ship Center
* US Mail & Freight Services

+ Packaging Service
» Gift Wrap Service

316 Main Street * Milford, OH « 831-5855

6834 Wooster Pike
in the Mariemont Strand behind
Starbucks Coffee

» Comprehensive Eye Exams

= Latest Styles of European
Designer Eyewear

« Glaucoma, Cataract. LASIK
Evaluation

* All Types of Contact Lenses

» Evening & Weekend Hours

561-7704
Hours by Appointment

-5-

Seven honored by
Mariemont Boosters

By Julia Mace Smart

The Mariemont Boosters in-
ducted seven new members into the
Doc Kusel Hall of Fame, Friday,
August 27.

Tom Crosby, former Mariemont
High School football coach and ath-
letic director, has been with the dis-
trict 20 years. Crosby’s head coach-
ing record was 166 wins, 77 losses
and one tie for a winning percent-
age of 69%. He has produced seven
state playoff teams, four league

‘champions, seven small school city

champions as well as having two
teams that finished second in the
state. He has also had a team fin-
ish first in the AP coach'’s poll.

Crosby’s accomplishments in-
clude being named league coach
of the year five times, city coach of
the year six times, and State of Ohio
coach of the year once. He has also
been named The Doc Collins Man
of the Year and was the first National
League Bill Walsh Coach ofthe Year
in 1996. He has served as head
coach of the Cincinnati East-West
Team twice and the Ohio North-
South Team once. In the past, he
has been a scout for the NFL's Los
Angeles Raiders.

Crosby was a teacher and ath-
letic director at Mariemont High
School before becoming the assis-
tant principal in 1991. He is now the
school’s principal. He lives in Terrace
Park with his wife, Marcy, and has
two daughters, Emily and Sarah.

Brad Dahimeier, class of 1994,
received seven varsity letters in three
sports; three in basketball, three in
baseball and one in football. In bas-
ketball he was on the all-league team
and was a member of the East-West
basketball All-Stars. He also went to
the district finals in basketball. In
baseball he was first team all-league
and all-city. He played in the state
finals, the North-South All-Stars and
the East-West All-Stars. In football
he was named to first team all-
league and all-city team. Dahimeier
was also recognized with
Mariemont’s Doc Kusel Award.

Dahlmeier was a member of
National Honor Society and on the
Merit Roll at Mariemont. He was
also Homecoming King. He is a
graduate of John Carrol! University
where he graduated Magna cum
Laude. He lives in Cincinnati and
works as a CPA.

Mike Duckwall, class of 1994,
received seven varsity letters, four
in football and three in track. in foot-
ball he was first team all league, all
southwest Ohio and all city. He
played in the East-West All-Star
Game. During his senior year, he
was voted MVP. He was the team
captain of both the football and track
teams. Duckwall was a member of
National Honor Society and Na-
tional Latin Honor Society. He was
also president of student council
and key club.

A graduate of Furman Univer-

sity, Mike earned a bachelor’s de-
gree in political science and sociol-
ogy. He played football during his
four years of college and was presi-
dent of his fraternity. He is presently
a logistics consultant with Hillsboro
Transportation Company.

Scott Naticchioni, class of
1982, earned two varsity letters in
football. He led his team to the state
finals and was chosen as best of-
fensive back during the 1980-81
school year. He was named most
valuable player, offensive player of
the year and selected to all-league
and all-city. In a single game, he
rushed 217 yards, making for a sea-
son total of 1,704 yards and a total
of 96 points.

Naticchioni graduated from the
University of Cincinnati with a degree
in business. He is presently employed
at Queen City Vending. He and his
wife, Tracy Hodge, also a Mariemont
graduate, reside in Fairfax.

R.J. Orr, class of 1992, re-
ceived seven varsity Ietters in two
sports, three in football and four in
track. In football, Orr was first team
all-conference and all-city. In track,
he was named all-state once and
all-regional twice. Twice, he was first
in the long jump at regionals and
was also second in the state. Orr is
a graduate of Arizona State Univer-
sity. He is the vice president of Golf
Tournament Group in Scottsdale,
Arizona.

Dustin Siegel, class of 1987,
earned two varsity letters in track,
one in football and one in basket-
ball. In track, Siegel was named all-
league, all-city and all-state twice.
As a senior, he won the state title in
the long jump and finished sixth in
the 100-yard dash.

He resides in Cincinnatiand is
the owner of a tavern.

Brian Vianello, class of 1993,
earned eight varsity letters in his
four years at Mariemont. He re-
ceived three in football, two in bas-
ketball, two in baseball and one in
tennis. He was a team captain in
football, basketball and baseball.
His football team attended the play-
offs in 1991 and 1992. In basket-
ball he was a city leader in the free
throw percentage, and his team
won the sectionals twice and dis-
trict once. Vianello was selected to
play on the Ohio Tourney Team for
baseball in 1993. As a senior, he
was honored with Mariemont’s Doc
Kusel Award. Vianello was both stu-
dent council and senior class presi-
dent at Mariemont. He was also a
member of the National Honor So-
ciety and Key Club.

Vianello is a graduate of the
University of Cincinnati where he
was on the Dean’s List for four
years. He also earned the title In-
tramural Athlete of the Year. He
is currently employed by
Lawnscapers, Inc. and is a part-
ner in Vianello Properties.

St. Thomas Church Welcomes You

Sunday Services at 8:00, 9:15* and 11:15*

Holy Communion, music and sermon at all services
(*Nursery Care)

Church School at 9:15: Classes through
High School. 3-year-olds through 3rd grade
start in Children’s Chapel. Children join
their parents for Communion.
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of the Village’s functions. I've been
a business consultant for a number
of years in the information technol-
ogy industry. A significant part of
the job is soliciting and evaluating
as many viewpoints as possible,
many of which can be conflicting.
Then you look at the big picture,
facilitating and communicating a
resolution, trying to do what'’s right
for the client. As a Council mem-
ber, my client is the community, and
the process would be the same. in
addition, | don't think we can afford
to be outdated. My background in
information technology and my
MBA can be well served as we ap-
ply the types of solutions that help
us move into the future.

PHILLIPS: | learned early in my po-
litical career to never trust a candi-
date who says they are qualified for
a position. Because if you are quali-
fied for the position, that means you
have been in politics too long. How-
ever, | will share with you my work
history and community involvement
where skills would be transferable
to a council position. ! am a Direc-
tor/Portfolio Manager at Gradison-
McDonald Asset Management. |
work with a team that manages over
$6 billion for individuals, institutions
and retirement plans. | am a mem-
ber and head of the Local Mission
Committee at Armstrong Chapel
Methodist Church. | just completed
my fifth year as a board member for
the Cincinnati Chapter of Fellowship
of Christian Athletes. | served as
Tennis Chairman for the Terrace
Park Swim and Tennis Club. Like all

of us with children, | have been a
volunteer with Terrace Park Recre-
ation Commission. | do promise to
be accountable to the residents of
Terrace Park. | promise to work in
their best interest and be a good
steward for their funds and confi-
dence entrusted to me.

RUGH: In addition to seven years
on Village Council, serving there as
Chair of the Safety Committee, as
member and past Chair of the Build-
ings and Grounds and member of
the Rules and Law Committee, my
activities include past Board-mem-
bership of the Hamilton County Re-
publican Women’s Club and an ap-
pointment, by Hamilton County
Commissioner Guy Guttenberger,
to the Advisory Board of Housing
Opportunities Made Equal. | have
extensive community volunteer ex-
perience, particularly in environ-
mental issues and in fund-raising.
Locally, | founded the Terrace Park
Recycling Awareness Committee,
negotiated a 5-year renewal con-
tract with Rumpke for solid waste
removal and represented Terrace
Park on the Intercoummunity Cable
Regulatory Committee. While on
Council, | oversaw the remodeling
of the Community Building and was
custodian for 2,800 Village-owned
trees. A current project while lead-
ing the Safety Committee has been
to improve communication with and
morale within the Terrace Park Po-
lice Department. | hope all Village
residents feel comfortable to call me
directly and express their needs and
concerns. It is only through commu-
nication that | can represent your
interests fully.

MHS 1999 royalty are beaming at Homecoming. David Badanes and
Terrace Park resident Erika Howland were crowned king and queen

on September 24.
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Call today for a free property assessment and estimate.
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Visit the Davey Web Site at http://www.davey.com

Terrace Park Tree
Program announces fall
and winter plans

By Jenny Whitaker

Sometimes | think | take the
beauty of the trees in our neighbor-
hood for granted. Daily, | zip through
our streets not noticing the shade
they provide or the colors they dis-
play. Come October, I'm usually
cursing the sycamore in my yard for
littering my lawn with billions of
leaves. I'm embarrassed to admit
that when my Brownie Girl Scout
asked me a question from her tree
unit, | couldn’t answer her. A tree
person, | am not.

And then | talked to Randy
Halier, Village Arborist and urban

forester, who explained the Terrace
Park Tree Program to me. The pro-
gram has been in existence since
1983. It's purpose is to maintain
our trees’ health for the sake of
beautifying our neighborhood, for
the safety of those traversing our
streets and sidewalks, and for the
benefit of future generations. It is
an ongoing, comprehensive pro-
gram that involves you, me, volun-
teers and tree experts. Randy or-
ganizes the Terrace Park Ad Hoc
Tree Committee, a group of neigh-
bors who, after attending several
training sessions, prune trees

MY flan
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Services We Perform...

Helping to build your business...
one impression at a time!

Things We Print...
Brochures Directories Newsletters
Business Cards Envelopes Pocket Folders
Business Forms Invitations Programs
Carbonless Forms ~ Labels Rolodex Cards

Bulk Mailing Folding MarketPlace Lists
Color Copies Forms Control Numbering

Color Output GBC Binding  Offset Printing
Copies - Xerox Graphic Design Thermography
Desktop Publishing Marketing Web Sites

Park 50 TechneCenter ¢ 2002 Ford Circle * Milford, OH 45150

You're [nvited fo Take a Tour...Visit Us &t http://www.macwww.com

248-2121

. RW ev.

" ‘0\\‘\\\%

Janet Sarran

Travel Consultant

Telephone 513-831-5221

Voice Mait 513-665-5221

Provident{} Travel

Harpers Station
11309 Montgomery Road, Suite C, Cincinnati, OH 45249

FAX 513-530-0196
1-800-354-8108

hanging over the sidewalks. This
dedicated group of volunteers put
in 60 hours this summer.

This fall, work will continue.
Steve Holmes announced, at the
October Council meeting, resolu-
tions for the planting, fertilizing and
pruning of the Village’s trees. This
month, 187 trees will be fertilized
on selected streets. In January, Vil-
lage trees up to six inches in di-
ameter will be pruned to promote
strong structural integrity. This fi-
nal pruning will be the last in a five-
year series. Also in January a ten-
tative list of trees to be removed
will be developed. Targeted trees
are mature trees, planted at the
turn of the century, exhibiting dan-
gerous characteristics, such as a
large cavity, that could cause the
tree to break. The work is regularly
contracted, with quotes going out
soon.

If you are concerned about the
Village trees in your yard, ques-
tions can be directed to Randy
through the Village Office. [f you
are not sure whether a tree be-
longs to you or the Village, realize
this varies from street to street.
Check the right-of- way map in the
Village Office. Don't forget to give
that tree some water, maybe hang
a bird house from its branches and
admire it as the seasons pass. With
care Terrace Park will continue to
be “Tree City USA” well into the
millenium.

Pressure Washer
Special!
1,500 to 3,500 adj. PSI

$40.00 a day
$150.00 a week

Free Delivery
and Pickup

(513) 831-2375

American Home Tool

Tool Rental For Your
Home, Lawn and Garden

Open 7 days a week

Charles S.

CONSTRUCTION INC.

* Residential Remodeling
¢ Custom Home Construction

7 Denison Lane
Terrace Park, OH 45174

831-4499
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the situation had been described
to him in this way, Mr. Duplace ex-
pressed concern about the mes-
sage others might get from this
example. “I have concern that a
resident would be allowed to navi-
gate through the system this way,”
said Mr. Duplace.

Mr. Malloy reassured Councll
that the continuance was granted
in accordance with the law and was
not given due to special circum-
stance. “The outcome of Mayor’s
Court is not in the hands of the
BZA,” he emphasized.

Councilman Jack Brown ques-
tioned Mr. Fiedler regarding the
amount of time spent on the cita-
tion (3.5 hours) given that the Vil-
lage was billed for this. Mr. Fiedler
explained the time billed involved
processing paperwork and filing the
citation, as well as drive-bys to de-
termine if the fence were still there.
As the ordinance reads Mr. Phillips
could be fined for every day the
fence remains following receiving
the citation. Fines would be deter-
mined by the magistrate in Mayor’s
Court.

Complaints about zoning re-
quirements and permit procedures
were discussed publicly by Mr.
Phillips at the August 1999 Council
meeting. At that time, he took is-
sue in particular with the require-
ment of having to produce a site
plan for two relatively simple build-
ing projects (i.e., building the fence
and enclosing a screened porch),
and was frustrated with the length
of time it was taking to obtain per-
mits. (Both construction projects
were begun before permits were
granted or, in the case of the fence,
denied).

Fiedler responded then that the
process was delayed due to the lack
of compliance with information re-
quested of Mr. Phillips. When inter-
viewed for this article, Mr. Phillips

maintained that the process is not
clear for residents doing their own
work, who are not registered con-
tractors.
Other Council business:
% Councilman Stephen Holmes
reported that the Village stor-
age lot is full, and that there is
a waiting list for residents who
wish to use it. Mailers will be
going out to those who pres-
ently or who plan to use the fot,
to make sure that the use is
necessary
Resolutions were passed to
fund the annual tree program
and to extend Terrace Park’s
contract with Indian Hill to pro-
vide our water
< Bids submitted to provide the
new water mains varied widely
in cost, “from $605,429.71 to
$1,240,982." Savage-Walker
has requested additional time
to investigate the qualifications
of the lowest bidder, who is fo-
cated out of Cincinnati. A spe-
cial Council meeting will be
held on October 19 to award
the "lowest and best” bid
% Councilwoman Julie Rugh is
continuing to investigate the
timing of ODNR projects in re-
lation to the Little Miami Bike
Trail
% Charles Rockel (300 Miami)
has resigned from the Board of
Zoning Appeals, as he is fre-
quently out of town. Mayor
Startsman thanked Mr. Rockel,
who has also served Terrace
Park on Council on the Plan-
ning Zoning Committee and as
Mayor
EDITOR’S NOTE:
The BZA denied Mr. Phillip’s re-
quest for a variance. He will lower
his fence accordingly. He reiterated
his concern for the timeliness of of-
ficial response to his requests for
permits and a variance hearing. Mr.
Phillips is running for council in No-
vember.
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FLACH DOUGLAS & CO., LPA

Attorneys at Law

Quality Legal Services

Serving Terrace Park since 1961

FLACH DOUGLAS

114 Main Street, Milford, Ohio 45150

Fax 831-3119

831-6697
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We do the homes in
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Old Thyme Herbs makes
uncommonly good scents

By Cyndy Finnigan

Not sure what fali smells like?
Step into Old Thyme Herbs, the
cottage-like building at 222 Wooster
Pike, and your olfactory senses will
tell you you've hit paydirt. The tan-
talizing odor wafts through the
room; candies and soaps feature
yummy names such as “Awesome
Apple, Cinnamon Swirl and
Rainshower.”

Proprietors Melinda Wolf and
Beverly Varney opened shop in T.P.
last May. Real “earth mothers,” they
grow the herbs that they stir into
their home-made soaps and
candles. “Everything we use is natu-
ral,” stresses Melinda. “We use a
high grade of wax and triple scent
in our candles, so you get the full
scent from top to bottom as they
burn.” The two women make all the
soap and candle products them-
selves at their Batavia plant. They
have several employees who help
staff the Terrace Park store. Admit-
tedly, the process of soap and
candle-making is labor-intensive
and time-consuming (the soap
takes 6-8 weeks to cure), but as
they both emphasize, “We love what
we do. We have a passion for it!”

Their passion has not gone
unnoticed. In the October issue of

Arts
Foundation
Gala

The Mariemont School Foun-
dation has announced the unveil-
ing of John Ruthven’s second paint-
ing, “Bluebirds.” The painting is the
second in a series of four created
exclusively for the Foundation. A
Gala will be held 5-7 p.m., Sunday,
Nov. 7 at the Terrace Park Country
Club in Milford. Tickets are $150
(only one ticket needed per couple)
and include a print, beverages and
hor d’ oeuvres. To purchase, call Val
Garber @ 271-6917. All proceeds
benefit the Mariemont School Foun-
dation.

All prints will be signed by
Ruthven. The original painting,
prints and the original pencil sketch
will be auctioned during the event.
The Foundation provides funds for
the arts, technology and facilities in
the Mariemont City Schools.

i
Baby-sitting
My name is Sarah Swart
and | love to play with
children. | am experi-
enced and took a baby-
sitting course. | would like
to care for children be-
tween the ages of toddler
- 5 years old. | am 12
years old. | am available
after 4:00 p.m. and on
weekends. | live at 148
Wrenwood Ln. Please
Call me @ 248-2055.

Photo: Cyndy Finnigan

Old Thyme Herbs proprieters are, from left, Melinda Wolf and Beverly

Varney.

Cincinnati Magazine, their shop re-
ceived recognition as “Best of
Milford” for their “delicious, herb-
scented bath products.” Old Thyme
Herbs also offers an assortment of
cards, potted herbs and bird
houses, all at affordable prices.
Also featured are self-pampering
spa and therapy products and es-
sential oils. Gift baskets can be
made to order, and “home shows”
where guests can sample an array
of products are available. Come
spring and summer, the ladies

teach classes for kids and adults
on herbs and candle and soap-
making.

Old Thyme Herbs will have a
booth at the Garden Market and
Antiques Show, November 19, 20
and 21 at the Cincinnati Conven-
tion Center. The shop will hold a
Holiday Open House with refresh-
ments November 25, 26 and 27.

For more information, call
@ 248-HERB or visit their
website at HYPERLINK http://
www.oldthymeherbs.com.

PET SITTING

TLC for PETS

We'li feed and play with your pet, walk your dog.
Holidays, weekends and after school

Reasonable rates
Dependable service Adult Supervised
Call Eric Rugh 248-1091

NORDLOH & ASSOCIATES, INC.
SURVEYING & MAPPING

LEE C. NORDLOH P.S., PRESIDENT
OHIO REGISTRATION NO. 7066
614 WOOSTER PIKE TERRACE PARK. OHIO 45174
(513) 831-7096
(513) 831-9911 fax

MEMBER PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS OF OHIO
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Ted’s has Expanded!

More space... More toys ... More fun!
More Reason to Stop in

614 Wooster Pike Terrace Park

248-1999
www.tedstrains.com




By Buz Ecker

j Readers may
% remember from
a8 my last column
(at least, those of
you who actually read it—I'm
pretty sure my wife, my parents
and my godfather do anyway)
that | took a two week canoe trip
in Manitoba this summer. Here's
what | learned:
1. I'm 41, not 21
2. lcanstillcarry acanoe, just

more slowly
a. Actually quite a bit
more slowly

b. In reality, even more
slowly than quite a bit

3. lcanstillspeak German flu-
ently, but only at the end of

a full-day canoe trip when |

can no longer remember

my name.

The trip leader was a mili-
taristic type of guy who petrified
everyone—that would be except
me, of course. | would collect a
few of the mess kit spoons at
odd times and return them at

- Buzz from Buz

random. This was too much for
the trip leader. He spent most
of his time at campsites count-
ing spoons and shaking his
head. It was all | could do not to
crack up. He did indicate that
he liked having me on the trip.
When we got back to the US, he
was last seen calling his therapist.

Yes, | am thrilled the house
next to us is finished. They will
be wonderful neighbors (not the
least like me), and | no longer will
be asked, “What do you think
about that house being built next
door?” | was asked this at least
175 times and heard it in my
dreams. And speaking of neigh-
bors and their houses, did you
hearabout... [deleted by editor}.

[ am truly grateful for the
editor of Village Views. She
gives me total freedom about
what | write about. I'll give you
an example. Surely, everyone
knows the current Terrace Park
controversy with... [once again
deleted by editor].
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PRESCHOOL

IN TERRACE PARK

NOVEMBER THEMES

! Folk Tales,Native Americans
Fall Changes,Thanksgiving

’ Monday -~ Friday
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Afternoon 1:30pm - 4:30pm
Extended Time Available
$50.00 per week

CALL KANGARUGH KIDS
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Pokemon

By Ben Nickum
MJHS 7th grade

Pokemon is a fun but educa-
tional card game that fascinates
kids of all ages. Parents have been
wondering what is so fascinating
about this strange card game kids
are going crazy over. Well, for you
parents that don't have a clue what's
going on in your child’s head, then
here’s the scoop, Pokemon as | said
is a rather educational and fun math
card game. It teaches how to add,
subtract, multiply and divide big
numbers. There are tons of names
that are unknown to the human it-
self like machamp, charizard,
chansey, and wartoltle. Most par-
ents out there are puzzled, what's
so interesting about a card you
might say, what ever happened to

baseball cards? We don’t know

all the answers, but we do know that
if kids like them, and it keeps them
out of trouble, and keeps them oc-
cupied, it's better than foul shows
like South Park. Pokemon is one
way to keep kids active and learn
new math skills along the way. Matt

Trading also went on at the Ter-
race Park Swim Club. Gavin
Donley and Bradley Kaeser ex-
amine one anothers cards.

JAMES R. BELL

Attorney At Law

271-6554

Estate Administration
Wills and Trusts
Family Law
Business and Real Estate

Mariemont Executive Building
3814 West Street Suite 215

Arcanine

Arcanine’s beauty has been ad-
mired for centuries. It runs so
quickly and easily it looks like it is
flying. Arcanine makes a loyal pet,
but be sure to train it well or it may
bite any friends or family members
who get too close to you.

Pronunciation: AR-KUH-NINE
Element: fire
Type: lengendary

- Techniques: roar, ember, leer,
take down
Good against: grass, ice, bug
Bad against: fire, water, rock,
dragon
Evolution: fire stone

@@ Take Down Arcanine does 80
% x; 30 damage to ?gglf.
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A TRADITION
oF CLAssSIC
LANDSCAPE DESIGN
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PERSONAL SERVICE
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WALKWAYS ¢ PATIOS

831.7787

have”. | hope this article helps par-
ents better understand the purpose
of Pokemon cards, and why kids of
all ages collect them.

Wilson says, “They’re fun and cool,
especially the holographic ones”.
Michael Gastrich says he thinks
Pokemon “are fun to trade and

RO S
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Pokemon trading went on at the Village Green many summer days.
Chris Egasti, Bo Uhle and Peter Muennich look over their cards be-
fore another person stops by to trade.
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“TPEMS wants you!

By Connie Wilson

Terrace Park Emergency Medi-
cal Services needs volunteers, a
need that residents can understand
and support. Each fall a training
class is held in the Village for the
convenience of the students. The
1998 fall class produced 3 new
EMS members, who are available
for evening shifts. EMS recruiters
have made hundreds of phone
calls, but the hoped-for 1999 fall
class has not materialized.

Volunteerism is alive and well
in Terrace Park. Coaches and their
charges are seen at Drackett and
Stanton Fields regularly, and our
schools enjoy the help of aimost all
parents. Residents spend many
hours on tree care and Village
beautification. EMS members man-
age many volunteer responsibilities,
and, in addition, provide emergency
medical care for their neighbors.

Replenishing the ranks is cru-
cial to the survival of your EMS.

Nineteen active EMS members
serve Terrace Park 24 hours a day;,
but more volunteers, especially
those with daytime availability, are
necessary to keep your EMS viable.
Flexible scheduling allows anyone
to participate. Terrace Parkers have
always risen to the occasion when
the appeal has been made.

All the members of EMS are
your neighbors and friends. Please
call any EMS officer, Connie Wil-
son @ 831-8288, Candy
Wachterman @ 248-1184, Bruce
Long @ 831-8726, John Maggard
@ 831-1896, Maggie Tobergte @
831-7166, Laura Colston @ 831-
6321 or recruiter Julie Gislason
@ 831-6952, with questions. The
need for volunteers for all shifts has
become critical. A volunteer EMS
is part of the character of our
Village...your help is needed now
to continue this valuable service.

patients in Greater Cincinnati.

Albert Nelson
George Kipp
Philip Wittry
William Johnston
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Stephen Smith
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Sarah Lewis
Katherine Schneider
Kathieen Thoman

Gallon Blood Donors
recognized for commitment

This past fiscal year, 4,674 gallon blood donors, seventeen
of whom reside in Terrace Park, were recognized by Hoxworth
Blood Center, University of Cincinnati Medical Center. Gallon
blood donors know that giving blood saves lives—as many as
four lives with each donation—and that the 45 minutes it takes
to donate blood could mean a lifetime for someone else. By
regularly donating, these dedicated volunteers help ensure the
adequacy of our community blood supply and the well-being of

Terrace Park residents who have achieved this honor are:

Becoming a blood donor is safe and simple. You must be at
least 17 years old and in good health to donate blood, and there
is no upper age limit. Men and women must weigh at least 100
pounds, and you must bring identification with you. And, you
can donate as often as every eight weeks. For information about
how and where you can donate blood, please call Hoxworth @
451-0910. Twenty-four more good citizens took part in the Sep-
tember 30 Blood Drive in the Community Building parking lot.
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and Zone Finals

Terrace Park Sports

Swimmers excel at State

The Junior Olympians (I-r): Dan Austin, Wren Dupre, Alex
Ehrnswender,Laura Carrigan. Not pictured: John Austin, Nick

Thoman.

Six Terrace Park residents
braved the scorching heat and com-
petition to place near the top at the
Ohio Junior Olympic swim meet
held at Miami University July 29-
August 1. Swimmers needed to
achieve times equivalent to the 32
fastest in the state to qualify. In the
9-10 year old girls category Laura
Carrigan of 710 Miami finished 5t

in the 200-meter freestyle and 7t
in the 100-free. In 9-10 year old
boys, Alex Ehrnschwender of 6
Denison finished 29 in the 50-
meter breaststroke, 3™ in the 100-
breast, 101 in the 50-free, and 15t
in the 50-backstroke. John Austin of
825 Princeton finished 18t in the
50-meter butterfly. In the 11-12 boys
category Dan Austin of 825
Princeton finished 7t in the 100-

butterfly, 8t in the 200m and 400m
freestyle, 101 in the 50-fly, 11 in the
100-free, and 151 in the 100-breast.
Wren Dupre of 153 Wrenwood fin-
ished 3 in the 50-butterfly, 6t in
the 50-free, 111 in the 100-fly, 12t
in the 50-breast, and 141 in the
100-free. In the 13-14 boys category
Nick Thoman of 823 Douglas fin-
ished 10t in the 1500-freestyle
and 13" in the 200-butterly.

The following weekend, also at
Miami University, were the Zone fi-
nals, which included the top swim-
mers from over twelve midwestern
states. In 9-10 girls, Laura Carrigan
finished 16! in the 200-meter
freestyle. In 9-10 boys, Alex
Ehrnschwender finished 3™ in the
100-meter breaststroke and 151 in
the 50-free. in the 11-12 boys Dan
Austin finished 13" in the 400m
freestyle and 6! in the open water
mile competition. Wren Dupre fin-
ished 10t in the 50-fly and 15t in
the 50-free.

Laura, Alex and Nick swim for
the Cincinnati Aquatic Club, while
Dan, John, and Wren swim for the
Anderson Barracudas. Each took
about eight weeks off in late sum-
mer and then began preparation for
the winter season starting in late
September.

Who is that Ref anyway?

By Paul Pendery

Terrace Park Soccer Commis-
sioner Rich Beyersdorfer said it best
when asked to highlight the young
soccer season thus far. He said,
“why don't you feature the Refs?
They certainly deserve mention.
And besides, there are some great
stories about what they do out
there.” When you take a closer look
atit, you might just find Rich is onto
something.

The two most compelling sto-
ries are about the father/daughter
team of Randy and Molly Phillips
and the father/son team of John and
Patrick Finnigan. Even though these
two men do not always pair up with
their kids on the field, they began
this season as referees for much the
same reason. As John Finnigan
says, “It's a great father and son
activity where we can spend time
together and work at something we
both enjoy. An added bonus is to
get outside and enjoy some much-
needed exercise while we partici-
pate in a great youth program. Be-
sides, | get to watch my son make
decisions in a fast paced game and
he’s doing a great job!” According
to Randy Phillips, he sees it much
the same way. “Molly’s schedule is
s0 busy with club soccer and other

and Patrick Finnigan.

activities that we hardly see each
other. She doesn’t even have time
to make a few bucks baby-sitting
anymore, so we decided to work the
games together. It has truly been
great watching her improve each
week. What is really interesting is
working together as peers. It has
just been great.”

There are twelve referees who
officiate the soccer games for the
Terrace Park Recreation Commis-
sion, including five grownups and
seven young adults. Headed by
Soccer Coordinator Mike Ross, who
is one of the adult referees, every
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Father-son referee team John Finnigan, left,

member of this
group has been
through a training
and testing program.
Mike says, “It is very
unusual to have this
many adult referees
working in one com-
munity. | am sure we
have the most in this
area with five. A
great example is Mo
Rezayat.He
used to play soccer
but has a bum knee
and can’t really play
much anymore. But
he really enjoys working with the
kids. But mostly | am proud of the
job all of the Terrace Park referees
are doing.”

While they make between
$12 and $16 per game, the work
is both challenging and fun, at
least until those rare occasions
when a parent or coach cannot
maintain control over his or her
emotions. However, if you talk to
any of these black clad whistle-
blowers, you will find there are far
more rewards than uncontrollable
situations. But make no mistake,
it still happens. A classic example
occurred when Molly Phillips was
overheard responding to an over-
zealous coach with, “Hey coach, |
don’t yell at you when you make a
mistake, do 1?” According to ob-
servers, that effectively ended the
matter.

The other Terrace Park soccer
referees include Camilla Warrick,
Colin Burnheimer, Witt Howland,
Robby Brown, Alex Castator, and
C.J. Humler.
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Terrace Park Swimmers Receive

National Awards

MHS graduate Forrest Kennedy.

By Paul Pendery

Mariemont High School gradu-
ate Forrest Kennedy was recently
named a First Team All-American
Swimmer for the 1998-99 school
year. Forrest is the son of Bob
Kennedy and Anne Broussard, who
live at 915 Eim Avenue in Terrace
Park. The prestigious first team
award was presented to Forrest for
his participation in the 100-yard

butterfly, recording a 51.05 season
best and placing ninth overall in the
state of Ohio. He recorded the best
100-yard butterfly in school history,
shattering a mark previously held
for nearly 30 years. He also partici-
pated in several relay events for
both Mariemont High School and
the Cincinnati Marlins and on two
separate occasions, Forrest was
part of a record setting relay team
for the Marlins.

Forrest not only excelled in the
pool, he was also an outstanding
student. By earning recognition on
both the Mariemont High School
Honor Roll and the National Honor
Society, Forrest was a true high
school student athlete. He is cur-
rently studying and swimming as a
freshman at Cornell.

Terrace Park had another Ali-
American swimmer from the 1998-
99 school year. Leah Ross was se-
lected for the third year in row. Like
Forrest Kennedy, she was recog-
nized for her performance in the
100- yard butterfly. Leah had a great
year in school as well, serving as
senior class vice-president and
making Mariemont’s Honor Roll
along with selection to the National
Honor Society. She is currently on
scholarship at Penn State University.
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